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Bicycle Pedestrian Advisory Committee
November 6, 2013
10:00 a.m.
Ozarks Transportation Organization
Holland Building – Suite 212
205 Park Central East, Springfield, Missouri
Members Present
	David Brock
	Frank Miller

	Randy Brown
	Shelia Schmitt

	David Hutchison
	Dan Watts

	Joel Keller
	


Staff Present
	Sara Fields
Natasha Longpine


Others Present
	Bob Rubino


Welcome and Introductions
The meeting was called to order at 10:03 am.
1. Minutes
The minutes from the September 4, 2013 meeting was approved with a motion by Shelia Schmitt and a second by Joel Keller.
2. Bike/Ped Priorities
Ms. Longpine reviewed the handouts which were provided at the meeting.  These included the updated list of project needs organized by jurisdiction and mode type.  Also provided was a map of these projects.  Ms. Fields further explained to the committee that there was a preference for a larger, more general priority and that shovel-ready was not necessarily an issue.  Ms. Fields also discussed how the priorities would interplay with the initiative petition funding proposal and that some money could go toward programmatic activities, such as a general sidewalk funding pot, or a set-aside for trails.
Another aspect of the project priorities is the development of regional bike signage.  This would be developed from an overall map of area bike routes with named routes.  Ms. Longpine spoke to Terry Whaley’s perspective that this would tie into the Destination Plan.
Bob Rubino asked about what he could provide for Christian County.  OTO staff responded that more information about preferred routes in Christian County would be useful.
Further discussion on the signage led to agreement on starting with the Queen City Century Route and to bring back in January.
Back on the regional priorities, Mr. Hutchison mentioned that Route 66 is promoted by both Springfield and Strafford and that MoDOT is considering signing the Route 66 bike route as suggested in the National Bike Route System guide adopted by AASHTO.  This route could also connect with the Renew Jordan Project.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Miller mentioned the Jordan Valley/Wilson’s Creek corridor and questioned how that could be connected into Christian County.  There was also discussion about including the Trail of Tears project into this corridor as a priority, but there was not consensus on including the TOT in this priority corridor.
The committee proposed that Route 66 (partially because of TIGER Grant potential) would be the first priority, defined as a corridor with various project types allowed:
Route 66 Corridor from OTO East Boundary to OTO West Boundary, along or near historically designated Route 66.  Projects may include trail, sidewalk, streetscape, and bicycle accommodations.
A side project to this could be the connection of the Willard Frisco Highline Trail to downtown Springfield along Route 66.
The second priority would be the Jordan Valley/Wilson’s Creek/Shuyler Creek Trail corridor (an accompanying on-road routes) from downtown Springfield to downtown Republic.
Mr. Brock motioned to make the projects listed above the 2 regional bike/ped priorities for OTO, while Shelia Schmitt seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.
3. FY2014 Work Program Activities
Suggested activities include further development of trails in Christian County, as well as a signage program in the OTO area.  Ms. Schmitt asked about a bike share program.  Mr. Hutchison described how the program worked in Phoenix, which is somewhat non-traditional.  Instead of a central rack for the bikes, sign-up is on the bike and each bike comes with a lock that fits any bike rack.  The bikes have GPS that tracks their location.  Missouri State University is considering a bike share program.  Mr. Hutchison is looking at 15 bikes.  Such a program also has led to discussion of car-sharing.  Other points about a program is that there is a manager for the bikes, an RFP would be best sent out for some sort of program, and riders usually get the first 30 minutes free.
Mr. Rubino made a request for some educational PSA’s.  It was pointed out the Let’s Go Smart had some encouragement PSA’s, but Mr. Rubino said he would also like to see some Bike Smart Tips and something on the Rules of the Road.  Mr. Hutchison stated that there is a need for more distinct messages, including how to be seen and riding at night.  It was suggested that something could be included on the bus placards.
4. 2014 Chair/Vice-CHair
The current Vice-Chair is Rick Hess.  It was suggested that he be given the opportunity to be Chair and that Jeremy Parsons from Ozark be asked about Vice-Chair.
5. Adjourn
Before the meeting adjourned, those attending for Willard and Republic were asked to indicate if there were any routes they wanted considered for signage.
The next meeting is scheduled for January 8, 2014 at 10:00 am.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:22 am.	
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